
 
 

 
 
 

  
Ms. Lena Chambless, Manager 

Recovered Materials Unit 

Georgia Environmental Protection Division 

4244 International Parkway, Suite 104 

Atlanta, GA 30354 

 

June 13, 2022 

 

Mr. Angelo Teachout 

Sustainability Coordinator 

DeKalb County Department of Planning and Sustainability 

178 Sams St. 

Decatur, GA 30030 

 

Re: DeKalb County 2021 Municipal Measurement Program Acceptance and Survey Verification  

 

Dear Mr. Teachout, 

 

This letter is to inform you that the Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) has accepted DeKalb 

County into the Municipal Measurement Program (MMP). Further, The Recycling Partnership (TRP) and 

BioCycle have verified the surveys.  

 

Please see the following attachments as proof of DeKalb County’s participation in the 2021 MMP for the Atlanta 

Regional Commission’s (ARC) Green Communities program: 

 

• Attachment One: Screenshots Confirming Survey Completion/ Verification 

• Attachment Two: Copy of Email from TRP Confirming Verification 

• Attachment Three: Completed and Verified About your County Survey 

• Attachment Four: Completed and Verified Residential Collection Survey 

• Attachment Five: Completed and Verified Drop-off Survey 

 

Please feel free to contact Sarah.Knapp@dnr.ga.gov or (470) 524-0632 with any questions.  

 

Thank you, 

 

 

 

Lena Chambless, Manager 

Lena.Chambless@dnr.ga.gov 

(470) 251-8097


